

State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE
Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Mail Code 401-02C
Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste
Bureau of Recycling and Planning
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, NJ 08625-0420
Tel. # (609) 984-3438
Fax # (609) 777-1951
www.state.nj.us/recyclenj

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

APR - 7 2014

Larry Gindoff, Solid Waste Coordinator Morris County Municipal Utilities Authority 214A Center Grove Road Randolph, NJ 07869

Dear Mr. Gindoff:

The Department of Environmental Protection's (Department) Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of an April 1, 2014 request for administrative action to the Morris County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan). The April 1, 2014 request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of:

- Block 140, Lot 17 in the Borough of Chatham as a part of the S. Rotondi and Sons, Inc. Class B/C Recycling Center, which was previously limited to Block 140, Lots 7.02 and 16 in the Borough of Chatham; and,
- The receipt and processing of unpainted, non-chemically treated dimensional lumber and pallets at the subject facility (no associated capacity increase is proposed).

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5 and 14, district solid waste management plan inclusion of the receipt and processing of additional recyclable materials at an approved recycling center and an additional parcel of property as a part of an existing recycling center constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, County Plan inclusion of the two above noted modifications are hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this approval of the April 1, 2014 request for administrative action to the County Plan shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a General Approval Modification to the subject corporation for the above noted operational change.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Edward Nieliwocki at (609) 984-3438 or by e-mail at ed.nieliwocki@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincerely,

Robert Goodwin, Supervising Environmental Specialist

Bureau of Recycling and Planning